
Then they learnt about lighting fires and how to 

light them safely. They were taught to light them 

with flint and steel.  ‘This is super fun!’ Harley 

commented. Evie B told us that she wanted to see 

the cotton bud burn.  

It was time for the children to go to bed  and one 

tent struggled with that! Hopefully everyone 

finally got to sleep.  

In the morning it was time to pack up. They did 

some morning exercises. They also did a 

competition for the longest standing long jumps.  

There was an excellent winner! 

To find out more, please visit 

www.stanbridgeprimary.co.uk and watch our 

time lapse film on Stanbridge TV! 

Written by Alfie J—Year 4 

 On Thursday 4th June at Stanbridge Primary 

School, Year 4 took part in a very exciting camp 

on their school field as part of their topic, Space. 

Year 4 had not only come to school with their 

usual school bags, but with a pillow, sleeping 

bag and outdoor clothing. Their teachers 

organised this amazing camp with Allnatt who 

specialise in providing children with fun 

activities.  

To start the day they 

had to set up tepees. 

Thomas (aged 9) told 

us, ‘It took a lot of 

teamwork!’ 

They had to follow 

lots of steps and 

some in particular 

were quite hard for them to do.  

After camp was set up the children were to do 

some fun activities. Some were fun and some 

were hard! Harley said that he really enjoyed 

the team drawing task. Charlie also commented, 

‘The tower building was the hardest because 

once you used one that fell, you couldn’t use it 

again.’  
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STANBRIDGE NEWS 

DATES FOR YOUR 

DIARY : 

 Thurs 25th June, 9.00am—PIP 
Meeting 

 Thurs 25th June—am Year 2, pm 
KS2 selected children MaD 
Olympiad at Pomphrey Hill 

 Thurs 25th June, 9—10.30am PIP 
Group meeting 

 Fri 26th June, 10:30am & 
7.30pm—Colston Hall Rehearsal 
& Evening Performance 

 Thurs 2nd July, am—Class move 
up morning 

 Mon 6th July, 1.30pm and Wed 
8th July, 6pm—Year 6 
performance 

 Thurs 7th July—Year 2 and 3 
Trips 

 Thurs 7th July—EYFS New Intake 
for Sept 2015 Teddy Bear’s Picnic 

 Thurs 9th July—Year 6 trip to 
Life Skills Centre 

 Thurs 9th July, 2pm—CAN 
(Children with Additional Needs) 
Parent Group coffee afternoon  

 Fri 10th July—Reports sent home 

 Mon 13th July—Year 6 Harry 
Potter Trip 

 Tues 14th July—last day of 
term 6 (school closed for re-
wire) 

 Mon 7th July—First day of term 
for pupils except new eyfs 
pupils. 
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NEW ARRIVALS IN OUR RECEPTION CLASSES ! 

The children in the Reception 
classes have been very excited 
this term! They have been 
watching the incubator closely for 
several days, waiting for the first 
chick to 
hatch!  

They 
didn’t 
have to 
wait long 
and 
watched 

in awe as the first little chick 
started to peck at the egg shell. 
Over the next few days, 5 chicks 
made their way into the big wide 
world! 

The children in the Reception 
classes enjoyed naming each chick 
and children from other year 
groups were welcomed to the 
class to visit our new arrivals.  

The chicks were transferred to 
their new home, a heated run, to 

spread their 
wings and 
build their 
strength.  

The children 
have 
enjoyed 
making posters to put around the 
school, telling the school 
community about this exciting 
news! 

 

Year 4 Super Space Camp 



Fun was had by all at our 
Sports Day on Thursday 
18th June. Finally, the sun 
shone for us and children in 
Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2 
took part in a range of 
sporting activities within 
their house teams.  

The welly wanging was a 
popular competitive event, 
as was the tug of war! The 
cross country event for Key 

Stage 2 put us all 
through our paces and 
children have been 
working hard to 
develop their long 
distance running skills.  

Relay and our three 
legged event were 
popular in Key Stage 1 
and certainly tested 

"Happy Birthday, OSC! 
 

The OSC is 10 years old and we are 
holding a joint celebration with the 
PTA at this year's Summer Fayre on 
10 July.  Come and get a birthday 
donut or a glitter tattoo, buy some 
secondhand uniform, and bid for a 
prize in our auction. Auction prizes 
include a brand new Playstation 
game, family tickets to local 
attractions, a summer toiletries 
hamper and a colouring book signed 
by Mister Maker from CBeebies! 

Super Sports Day at Stanbridge 

NOTICES & REQUESTS 

We are excited to share 
news of our decorated 
Shaun the Sheep! 

The completion held last 
term generated lots of 

PAGE 2 STANBRIDGE NEWS 

DOWNEND 
LIBRARY 

Summer Reading 
Challenge 

On Monday 22nd June, we 
welcomed Downend Library 
Team into our whole school 

assembly. They told us about 
this year’s summer reading 

challenge, ‘Record Breakers!’ 
 

We hope that as many 
Stanbridge children as possible 
take part and earn their gold 

medal for reading 6 books 
during the summer holidays.  
Downend library tell us how 

many children from our school 
take part each year and  the 

children enjoy bringing in their 
gold medals to show in 

assembly.  

 OSC Vacancy 

The Out  of School Club has a 
vacancy from September for an 
After School Club playworker, 
who is willing to train.  If you 
are interested in this position, 
please contact Jayne on 0791 
0258137." 

Absences 
Our School Policy (in line with 

the majority of schools in 
South Glos) is that no holidays 

will be authorised in term 
time.  If a parent decides to 

take their child out of school 
without authorisation, this 

may result in a Penalty Notice 
fine being issued by the Local 
Authority. The fine is £60 (per 
parent, per child). E.g. A two 

parent family taking 2 children 
out of school for an 

unauthorised holiday would be 
liable for a total of £240 if paid 

within 21 days or £480 
between 21 and 28 days.  

Absence requests will only be 
granted in exceptional 

circumstances. This request 
must be put in writing as a 

letter to the Head Teacher, at 
least 2 weeks before, fully 

explaining the reason for the 
request. 

enthusiasm and some 
wonderful art work for the 
design of Shaun the Sheep. 

The winners were Maisie in 
Year 5 for her design linked to 
our school motto and values 

and Jinnie in Reception for 
her wonderful knitted 
rainbow design. (Shaun 
likes his woolly knitted hat 
made by a member of our 
community!) 

PAYMENTS TO SCHOOL 
 

All payments to school should be sent 
via your child in an envelope marked 
with the child’s name, class, amount 

enclosed and what it is for.   
Payments should be sent separately for 
different things such as dinner money 

and trip payments etc.,  
If you do not trust your child to hand it 

in there is a secure Parent/Pupil Post Box 
located in the lobby which should be 

used. 
Please do not hand payments directly 

to the office.  Thank you 

our team work skills along 
with our sporting  
expertise!  

An enjoyable picnic took 
place for our parents/
carers and we hope 
everyone enjoyed this 
wonderful Stanbridge 
community event. 

 

Stanbridge ‘Shaun in the City’ 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsummerreadingchallenge.org.uk%2F&ei=t9iHVYKrPIWs7AbQvbPIDA&bvm=bv.96339352,d.ZGU&psig=AFQjCNE3nO5bMS-iZahUpXTriIvWqfqG_Q&ust=1435052591218582


Parking 
As with most schools, parking at 
the beginning and end of the 
school day can be frustrating 
and, on occasions, can pose 

significant safety risks. We are currently 
working on a plan to identify some Park 
and Stride areas away from Stanbridge 
Road that should allow for safe parking for 
everyone.  
 
In the meantime can we ask everyone 
who uses a car to bring children to school 
to park responsibly, adhere to highway 
laws and ensure that you consider the 
safety and wellbeing of all of our children, 
families and neighbours. 
 

NOTICES 

Class Move Up Morning 
LEAFLETS  

 
Various non-school 

organisation leaflets 
are available in the 

entrance foyer.  
Please pop in to find 

out what’s going on..  
 

  (The school takes  
no responsibility for 
events or activities 
advertised on these 

leaflets) 
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INSET DAYS 

2014-2015 Inset Dates 

Mon 20th July 2015 

School closed for re-wire  

Wed 15th—Fri 17th July 

Tues 1st—Thurs 3rd Sept 

2015-2016 Inset Days 

Friday 4th September 2015 

Monday 9th November 2015 

Monday 15th February 2016 

Thursday 24th March 2016 

Friday 1st July 2016 

 

 

 

As you will be aware, the school is 
undergoing a complete and 
extensive re-wire during the summer 
holidays. This will require every 
piece of furniture, resources and 
equipment to be packed up and 
removed from site.  
 
Once complete, the school with have 
new LED lighting providing a much 
better quality of light as well as be 
much more energy efficient. We will 
also be upgrading our wifi and 
computer suite, with state of the art 
screens, new PCs and a green screen 
for filming our Stanbridge TV 
episodes!  
 

Exciting Computer Suite Designs 

has held three Parent and Pupil 
Learning Meetings where your 
child’s learning and progress has 
been discussed and contributions 
have been made tot heir end of 
year report.  

 
 

 

Parent/Carer 
Communication 

 
DEDICATED EMAIL ADDRESS 

FOR  
PARENT COMMUNICATION 

 

We now have a dedicated email 
address for parent 

communication as follows: 

admin@stanbridgeprimary.org.uk 
 

This email address is for non-
urgent communication with the 
school as we cannot guarantee 

to check it more than once a 
day. 

The computer suite will feature state 
of the art technology to enable us to 
teach our computing curriculum of 
animation, coding, green screen 
filming and movie making as well as 
being a multi-purpose space for 

teaching across the curriculum.  
 
It is hoped that this will be up and 
running by the end of September.  
 
The children have also enjoyed 
getting to grips with new apps to 
make QR codes for our displays! 
Watch this space for more 
technological advances at Stanbridge 
as our ‘Stanbridge Digital Leaders’ 
team of pupils work with Mr 
McGovern to enhance our 
computing curriculum even further! 
 

Please ensure you do not use this 
email address for personal infor-
mation about your child or infor-
mation for the class teacher that 
may be needed on the same day. 
Please put this in a letter for your 

child to hand to the teacher, or 
see the class teacher at the end 

of the day. 

If you have a query or wish to 
notify us of something such as a 

forthcoming pupil absence (not on 
the day) you can now email us at 

the admin address 
 

Our Facebook page and school 
website contains up to date infor-
mation and school news and is a 
good point of reference to check 
dates and see what has been go-

ing on at the school.  
 

We are in the final stages of plan-
ning for our classes for Septem-
ber 2015. The children will be 
visiting their new class and 
meeting their new teacher on 
Thursday 2nd July and they will 
spend the morning getting to 
know their new surroundings 
and new teacher. 
 
The children will then take home 
a letter that day explaining the 
class organisation and staffing for 
the academic year.  
 
As you will be aware, the school 

A copy of this report will be sent 
home on Friday 10th July 2015. 
We hope this new format and 
way of working has given you 
and your child more time to 
meet with the teacher to discuss 
progress and given a greater 
clarity in the content of the re-
port before it goes home.  



Get in touch 

 

 

 

Contact the school office for: 

 Notification of sickness (telephone and choose option 1) 

 To make an appointment with a class teacher  

 General school enquiries: trips, uniform, dinner money, dates etc.  

Telephone: 01454 862000 

Email:  admin@stanbridgeprimary.org.uk 

Or pop into the lobby at the front of the school to visit the receptionist.  

Please be aware that teachers are extremely busy in the mornings between 8.30 
and 8.55am, preparing for lessons. If you would like to speak to your childôs class 
teacher, please send a note or make an appointment for the end of the day. For 
urgent enquiries, please see a member of staff in the reception office, who will be 
very happy to help. Thank you.  

Have you visited the school website recently? You 
can find...  

 Letters, newsletters and hand-outs 

 Dates for your diary 

 School achievements and celebrations 

Stanbridge Road 
Downend 

Bristol 
BS16 6AL 

Phone: 01454 862000 
Fax: 01454 862003 

Email:  admin@stanbridgeprimary.org.uk 

STANBRIDGE PRIMARY 

SCHOOL 

FRIENDS OF STANBRIDGE 

WEõRE ON  THE  WEB! 

V ISIT 

WWW.ST ANBRIDGEPRIMARY.CO.UK   

School Office 
Opening Hours 

 
8.45am to 3.30pm 

Mon - Fri 
 

Closed daily between 
9.15am and 9.45am 

for registration 
procedures 

LOST PROPERTY 

If your child has lost an 
item of their property they 
are encouraged to look and 

find it themselves.   

If a parent wishes to come 
in to school to help look for 
it please come to the office 

at the end of the school 
day in order to be signed 

in. 

help by donating items such as: 
toys, games and books; raffle 
prizes; tombola items. A 
ôDonation Stationõ (the usual 
Clothes for a Cause bin) will be 
available for donations and will 
be located by the sheds next to 
the Out of School Club. Please 
leave any fragile items in the box 
in reception. 
As well as donating, you can also 
get hands-on by helping to run a 
stall. A volunteer rota will be 
available in reception. 
Alternatively, you can email us at 
fospta@ymail.com or let one of 
the PTA know at school drop-
off/pick-up time. 

Playpod Committee Family 
Barbeque 17th May. 
A huge thank you to everyone 
who helped make the outside 
spaces of our school even more 
lovely by painting, weeding and 
planting at our family barbeque. 
Many hands made light work of 
the tasks at hand, making the 
gazebo, planters and outside 
space even more pleasant areas 
for the children to enjoy in the 
warmer weather. Alongside the 
improvements to the school 
exterior and the new fencing, 
Stanbridge Primary is looking 
very smart indeed ð almost as 
smart as its pupils! 

 

Cake Sale Wed. 13th May 
Thank you to all who donated 
cakes, buns, muffins and tray-
bakes to our ever popular cake 
sale. Thanks too to those of you 
who helped support the school 
through buying the delicious 
contributions. A sweet-tasting 
sum was raised which will go 
towards the enrichment of 
pupilsõ school experience, such as 
the Play Project. 
 

Summer Fayre Fri. 10th July 
This year the Summer Fayre will 
be held on Friday, from the end 
of the school day until 5:30pm. It 
is a joint celebration with the 
Out of School Club which is 
celebrating its tenth anniversary 
this year. All funds raised from 
this fun event will contribute 
towards the Play Project and 
installation of the PlayPod. As 
well as coming along to the event 
and spending money on the 
numerous stalls, you can also 
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